Central Western Firemen’s Association
February Business Meeting via Zoom
March 10, 2021

Meeting was called to order at 6:58pm by President Chris Hensley.

Roll call was then taken by Secretary Lisa Hummel.
Officers in attendance were:  Terry Applegate, Chris Hensley, Shane Eshelman, Lisa Hummel, John Sands, 
Karl Whisman, Paul Taynor.
	Departments in attendance were Bradford, West Milton, Tri-Village, Vandalia.
Others in attendance were:  Dave Taynor

Meeting minutes were then read by Secretary Hummel.  Motion was made to accept the minutes as read by Dave Taynor with a second by Shane Eshelman.  Motion passed.

John Sands stated he did not have a printed Treasurer’s report but would provide one at the next meeting.  He stated the first batch of membership dues have come in.  There are 22 departments renewing to date with 21 departments in the Charity Fund.  He stated he should be able to get to them next week.  John also stated that 2020 taxes have been filed and accepted by the IRS.

Old Business
Proposed changes to the Constitution and By-Laws requesting the Past Presidents are able to be members of the Charity Fund.  This is for those that are not on a roster of their home department due to retirement.  They would have to pay the annual fee for the Charity Fund membership as any other member.  Their years of membership in the Charity Fund would continue with them if dues are continuing to be paid.  This would be effective on the date of retirement.  This would pertain to Past Presidents not on an active roster.  Benefits would only be paid for Central Western Firemen’s Association functions.  This does not include the Cancer Clause.  This was the third reading. After a brief conversation a motion was made by Paul Taynor with a second by Shane Eshelman to accept the proposed changes to the Constitution and By-Laws as requested.  Motion passed.

 Committee Reports
Finance Committee – John Sands:  Nothing to report.  Both accounts are in good shape.

Competitions & Equipment Committee – Terry Applegate:  Nothing to report.  The trailer is still at Bradford.

Fundraising Committee – Lisa Hummel:  Kim Baker advised there is nothing to report.

Constitution and By-Laws Committee – Chris Hensley:  Stated already covered in Old Business.

Queen’s Committee – John Sands:  We need to get packets out by May 1 in preparation for the contest.  John stated he will work on getting together with the committee soon.

New Business
Bowling Tournament will likely not be held this year as a result of COVID and things just now beginning to open up.  Too late to plan.

2021 tentative conference date is July 23-24th in Bradford.  Past Presidents will be hosting in conjunction with Bradford Fire & Rescue.  Lisa Hummel will see that this information is posted to the Facebook page and to the website.  She will also get letters sent to the vendors who wanted to be contacted when we set a date.  John Sands will contact Sutphen.  Correspondence to be sent to Past Presidents requesting their assistance and expertise with conference.

Dave Taynor asked if a Past Presidents meeting had been held since discussed at August meeting.  It has not.  A date of Wednesday, April 14, 7pm was set.  Location will be either Tri-Village Rescue or Vandalia.  Letters to be sent out by Lisa Hummel.

A motion to adjourn was made by Paul Taynor with a second by Dave Taynor.  Motion passed.  Meeting adjourned at 7:33pm.

Respectfully Submitted,
Lisa Hummel
CWFA Secretary
